Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Rushock Parish Council held on Thursday, 28th May 2015 at Rushock Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present:  Cllrs. L. McCurrich, (Chairman) (LMc), J. Nicholls, (Vice-chairman) (JN), D. Cutler,(DC) and  T. Green, (TG).

Also Present were: The clerk Mr. Marcus Hart (MJH) District Cllr. I. Hardiman (IDH) and the Lengthsman Mr. Bill Waldron (BW).

1.Apologies and Approve Reasons for Absence:  Apologies were received from Cllrs. Grenville Wilson, (GW) and Tom Jennings, (TJ).
Apologies were also received from:  District Cllr. Stephen Williams (SJW) and County Councillor Stephen Clee (SJC) and the Police.
2.Declarations of Interest:  None.
3.Minutes of the last Meeting on 28th May, 2014:  These were duly approved and signed by the Chairman as a true record.
4.Chairman’s Report:  
Introduction: Cllr McCurrich reported that the Council had held 4 Council Meetings and 4 Planning Meetings.
The Council had been well represented at CALC meetings, WFDC Parish Forums, WCC Meetings and Emergency Planning Forums.  Jon Cutress has resigned and the chairman thanked him for his contribution. 
The chairman noted that Pauline had retired and welcomed the new clerk Marcus.

Planning:  There were no controversial planning applications. The chairman was keeping an eye on the Hartlebury Energy from Waste plant, and had recently visited the site.
Community: Not so good contact had been maintained between the police and the Council this year and it was hoped it would improve. As Custodian Trustees of Rushock Village Hall the Council were pleased to see the continuing success of the Hall and it was good to see the events and ideas discussed at the Hall Committee AGM.
Highways: The chairman referred to the ditch clearing at the cross roads and thanked the team for the verge repairs. The chairman stated that he believed that 2,000,000 litres of water had been lost as a result of the water leak in New Farm Lane and that the road had been damaged but we had received a £200 cheque by way of good will from Severn Trent. We are grateful to JN and BW for their continuous work on the lanes and drainage.
Footpaths: These have been steadily improved thanks to TG with help from BW.

Communications with Residents:  The chairman said that there had been a continuous supply of articles inserted in the Parish magazine and the web site had been well maintained by the Clerk.  An update on the information for residents leaflet had been successfully updated and distributed.
Finance : The chairman referred to the churchyard grant reducing again and that the PC had given an additional grant to the PCC. No councillors claimed personal expenses.
5.Community Policing:  There was no police presence and therefore no police report.
6.Lengthsman: JN reported that the Lengthsman Scheme continued to be a resounding success and the same grant was available this year as last.  The Council was grateful to the Lengthsman for all his hard work.
7.Residents Communications:  Reports were being put in the Magazine and the website and noticeboard were up to date.
8. Public Question Time: No members of the general public were present.

Meeting Closed at 7:55pm.
